

Christopher B. Flanagan Superintendent of Police

## RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT

301 Iven Avenue Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 (610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 687-8852 Joseph W. Pinto Lieutenant

Christopher A. Four Lieutenant

November 8, 2023

Dear Radnor Community,

The Radnor Township Police Department would like to provide an update on the incident that took place last evening, November 7, 2023, at Radnor High School. Today, Radnor Police visited all Township public and private schools to provide extra police presence. I am pleased to announce that today was a safe and normal school day in Radnor.

We have received questions regarding the initial call that went out to Radnor Township Police Department. At no time was there a report of an "active shooter" at this incident nor did Radnor Police release that information to anyone. Within 2.5 hours, once the building was determined safe, the Radnor Police were able to release the high school back to the Radnor Township School District. Radnor Police Detectives and the Federal Bureau of Investigations continue working on this case.

Radnor Police are aware that events like this can cause undue stress to the community, parents, and especially to our young people. The mission of Radnor Township Police Department is to always keep our community safe, and we understand the impact last evening's emergency evacuation may have caused.

For our community members in need of support services relating to last evening's incident or for general support, please contact Radnor Township's Licensed Social Worker at 610-688-5600, ext. 137.

In Service,

Christopoher B. Flanagan #500